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September 15, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits the second omnibus supplemental ordinance of the 2017-2018 biennium and includes requests for both operating and Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budgets. Descriptions of specific operating budget items can be found in the narrative table included in this package and includes a variety of direct service and administrative changes, and technical budget adjustments.

The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $21.1 million of which $14.6 million is revenue backed. The total change in non-General Fund expenditures is a net decrease of $171.5 million, which reflects a $205.4 million reduction for the Behavioral Health Fund.  All other non-General Fund changes increase expenditures and estimated revenues by $33.8 and $25.0 million respectively.  CIP program expenditures include a net increase of $41.7 million. 

This ordinance includes $418,000 requested by the Sheriff to provide crisis intervention training (CIT) for all patrol deputies by the end of 2018. Of this amount, $57,000 is revenue backed. Some patrol deputies are receiving this training each year but current funding is insufficient to ensure that all deputies are trained in a timely manner.

The average daily population (ADP) in adult detention is significantly higher than assumed when the 2017-2018 budget was adopted. This ordinance includes $3.35 million for the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) to add 15 Corrections Officers and $3.67 million for Jail Health Services to add additional staff and contracted services. The proposal also includes $612,000 for DAJD for additional food and supply costs related to the higher ADP. These costs are more than offset by a projected $8.46 million in additional revenue, mostly from the Department of Corrections and the City of Seattle.

Funding is included in the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and the Sheriff’s Office to support implementation of a Regional Firearm Relinquishment Protocol. The new staff will act on recommendations from the Regional Protection Orders and Orders to Surrender Weapons Project to address the public safety risk related to firearm relinquishment and compliance in domestic violence and extreme risk protection order cases. King County staff will coordinate regionally with counterparts in other jurisdictions, including with new positions at the Seattle Police Department and the Seattle City Attorney’s Office.

The Facilities Management Division proposal provides budget authority to increase security, and facility and sidewalk cleaning at the King County Courthouse. In response to building tenant concerns this initiative has begun on a preliminary basis and has already helped to address the safety and cleanliness concerns particularly on the Third Avenue side of the Courthouse.

The omnibus ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation. If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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